
PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 

 

Public Hearing and Notice of Availability of the 

Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) 

2024 Annual Action Plan: Proposed Use of Funds for Program Year 19 

 

The Village of Hoffman Estates seeks citizen input for its 2024 CDBG Annual Action Plan (AAP). The 

2024 Program Year begins on October 1, 2024 and ends on September 30, 2025. This will be the 5th 

AAP within the Village’s 2020-2024 CDBG Consolidated Plan. The AAP is a document that identifies 

the Village’s specific strategy to address affordable housing, infrastructure improvements, supportive 

services, and community development needs of low and moderate income residents.  Development of 

the AAP is required of the Village as a recipient of CDBG funds. The CDBG program is a federally-

funded program intended to develop a viable community, a suitable living environment, and expanded 

economic opportunities principally for low and moderate income residents of Hoffman Estates. 

 

In addition to an estimated $129,967 in unused funds from prior years’ allocations, the Village of 

Hoffman Estates anticipates an allocation of approximately $251,122 in CDBG funds during the 2024 

Program Year. The AAP will include the activities the Village proposes to complete with anticipated 

CDBG funds to benefit persons of low and moderate income and meet Consolidated Plan objectives. 

 

Prior and Proposed activities include: 

SOURCES (all source values are estimates) 

2024/2025 allocation $251,122 

Unexpended funds from previous years’ allocations  $129,967 

TOTAL SOURCES $381,089 

 

USES 

Infrastructure improvements  

Private property – housing supportive services 

$199,500 

$15,000 

Private property rehabilitation $91,369 

Public facility infrastructure improvements $25,000 

Planning and administration $50,220 

TOTAL FUNDS BUDGETED $381,089 

 

A public hearing to obtain citizen comments and suggestions will be held on Thursday, July 18, 2024 

at 3:00 p.m. at the Hoffman Estates Municipal Building, 1900 Hassell Road, Hoffman Estates, Illinois. 

All interested citizens and organizations are invited to attend and participate at this meeting. 

 

Copies of the draft AAP will be available for a public review period beginning June 19 and ending July 

20. Copies may be obtained from the Village of Hoffman Estates Planning Division, 1900 Hassell Road, 

Hoffman Estates, Illinois 60169, or by calling (847) 781-2669. The draft AAP will also be posted on the 

website at www.hoffmanestates.org/cdbg. 

 

Written comments and suggestions regarding the AAP may be submitted to the Planning Division, 1900 

Hassell Road, Hoffman Estates, IL 60169, emailed to michael.walker@vohe.org no later than July 20, 

2024. For additional information you may call the Planning Division at 847-781-2669.   

 

If special accommodations are needed for the July 18th public hearing, such as the need for a translator, 

please contact the Planning Division at 847-781-2660. 

 

To be published by Paddock Publications on June 19, 2024 
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